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Dear Lawmakers, 

 

My name is Chad Kernutt and I urge you to vote NO on SB-1191 which attempts to 

shield people from the crime of assisting and coaching criminal illegal immigrants to 

shield them from deportation. Federal law prohibits unauthorized immigration 

consultants who provide immigration advice to non-citizens to help them avoid being 

charged of crimes under federal law or deported for their illegal entry. Illegal entry 

into the U.S. is a federal criminal crime according to US code title 8 section 1325. 

Coaching illegal immigrants on what to say, such as making false asylum claims and 

lying to law enforcement and government officials, to avoid these charges and 

deportation is a federal crime. We have something in our constitution called federal 

supremacy laws, meaning that federal law trumps and overides state laws. The 

Oregon government under democrat rule has already violated federal laws in making 

our state a sanctuary for criminals who have trespassed into our country, and yes 

that is what you are when you violate this countries laws. No matter how much 

democrats try to rewrite the laws and the constitution of this country, it will not 

absolve them of violating federal supremacy laws. This bill is just another avenue and 

attempt for our liberal government to thumb their nose at the constitution and the 

countries laws and try to shield their rogue attempts to shield people from being 

charged with crimes and deported for their law breaking. Democrats have a long 

history of violating the law and the constitution and rebelling and going their own 

ways going all the way back to the Civil War when they wanted to keep slavery in 

practice and said they should be able to under states rights, again violating federal 

supremacy laws. Oregon democrats in control of the government are so committed to 

the madness of their ideology and violations of the law that they have ordered our 

local and state law enforcement to not communicate with federal law enforcement 

with regards to discussing criminal illegal immigrants who have committed felonies 

including crimes of physical and sexual violence and to defy federal law enforcement 

with regards to criminal illegal felons forcing our jails and prisons to turn them back 

out into the community instead of rightfully and lawfully deporting them. We have 

threatened our law enforcement with their jobs and charges if they follow the federal 

supremacy laws and cooperate with federal law enforcement. This lawlessness, 

unconstitutional behavior, and rebel mind frame has to stop. We have to be a country 

of law and order and stop rewarding criminals and the breaking of laws as well as the 

encouraging of people to do so and shield them from accountability and justice. 

Please vote NO on SB-1191 and follow the law and the constitution which was made 

for and by WE THE PEOPLE, the citizens of this country. Thank you. 

 



Sincerely, 

Chad Kernutt 

Albany, Oregon 

IN GOD WE TRUST 

EQUAL JUSTICE UNDER THE LAW 


